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Media Inquiry Regarding the 30/10 Initiative

Following on the heels of an Associated Press article that ran earlier this week, the Downtown News has inquired about possible federal funding scenarios for the 30/10 Initiative that could accelerate transportation projects within Los Angeles County. Government Relations staff provided the reporter with a status report on potential federal funding sources. The story is expected to run Monday.

Procurement Postings for Next Week

Uninterruptible Power Supply IFB

Procurement will release an Invitation for Bids (IFB) No. PS119240001 next week to procure and install a new Uninterruptible Power Supply (UPS). The UPS is for Metro’s Data Center. The procurement process blackout period is expected to run from August 10, 2010 through October 31, 2010.

Any inquiries concerning this procurement action during the blackout period must be directed to and may only be answered by Kenneth Takahashi, Sr. Contract Administrator at (213) 922-1047.

Safety-Net Transportation RFP

Procurement will release a Request for Proposals (RFP) number PS10716079 next week to procure services of a Contractor to manage safety-net transportation for people who commute to work using a mode other than driving alone. The procurement process blackout period is expected to run from August 9, 2010 through October 31, 2010.

Our agency, along with the other County Transportation Commissions (CTC) of Orange, Riverside and San Bernardino counties require administrative services to manage the regional Guaranteed Ride Home (GRH) Program and enhance program materials and processes. The intent of the GRH program is to encourage rideshare modes by providing employers with options for dealing with employee emergencies, as well as to support employers who participate in regional trip reduction programs. There is no charge for eligible employers to participate in the program; however employees are limited to three GRH uses per calendar year (January – December) and must pay for taxi fare over $50.00. Rental car fees are covered 100% as long as the negotiated rate with the current provider is under $50.00 per use.

Any inquiries concerning this procurement action during the blackout period must be directed to and may only be answered by Linda Wasley, Sr. Contract Administrator, at (213) 922-4186.
Upcoming CEO Meetings and Events
Next week, I will be traveling to Washington, D.C. to meet with Manatt Phelps, our new Federal Advocacy team. I will also be attending a luncheon with Director Huizar and attending the California Construction Expo 2010 VIP Reception.
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